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Board of Commissioners Regular Meeting Agenda 
Tuesday, April 21, 2015 

5:00PM 
I. Open Meeting 
II. Badge Pinning Ceremony 
III. Approval of Agenda  
IV. Public Comment 

V.  Information/Discussion Item 
  5.1 Community Medical Technician (CMT) Program Proposal – Chief Torpin 
  5.2 RFA Discussion – Commissioner Adman 
  5.3 Commissioner’s Report 
VI.  Action Items 
   
VII.  Fire Chief Report 
VIII.  Consent Calendar 
 7.1   Vouchers 
 7.2  Meeting Minutes of April 7, 2015  
IX.  Executive Session 
  
X.  Adjournment  
  
Next Regular Meeting:  May 5, 2015 

Northshore Fire Department 
Headquarters Station, 7220 NE 181st Street, Kenmore, WA 



Fire Chief’s Report 
Submitted by Chief Torpin 

April 21, 2015 
 
Administration/Financial: 
• Chief Torpin attended the Norcom Principal’s Assembly and April Governing Board 

Meeting. Chief Torpin moved from Vice Chair of Norcom to Chair. Mercer Island 
City Manager Noel Treat was named Vice Chair. 

• Chief Torpin continued work on Station 54 issues. Landscape agreement has been 
secured and a contractor will be out next week to provide opinion on the condition 
of the roof and sub-structure. Locks will also be rekeyed next week. The zoning 
variance process has been initiated with the City of Kenmore.  

Human Resources:  
• HR Administrator Moore conducted “Substance Abuse” training for supervisors at 

the April Officer meeting. Drug Free Workplace training for employees will 
continue until delivered to all employees.  

• HR Administrator Moore and FS McDaniel met with WCIF for our spring benefit 
service meeting for administrative review and updates.  

• Efforts continue to organize our onsite biometric screening event in May and 
wellness grant activities this year.  To date, 25 individuals (employees and 
spouses) have signed up for an onsite health screening appointment.  

Operations: 
• Chief Torpin, Battalion Chief Tagart and Firefighter Rudiger attended King 

County’s presentation to stakeholders of the Public Safety Emergency Radio 
Network (PSERN). 

• ADC Knight hosted the April officers meeting which included a class from HR 
Administrator Moore about identifying and responding to substance abuse in the 
workplace; discussion about the department open house scheduled for June 20th. 

• Chief Torpin and ADC Knight will be attending a meeting with the City of Kenmore 
and others to discuss the future of emergency/disaster services following the 
closure of ESCA on April 29th. 

• ADC Knight attended the monthly Zone 1 Operations Chiefs meeting 
• March response statistics were as follows: 

 

Incident Type Group Station # % Avg Resp Time %<=6Min Duration
EMS 51 110 56.41% 0:05:15 66.36% 0:33:03

57 54 27.69% 0:05:54 61.11% 0:50:20
HazMat 51 1 0.51% 0:04:07 100.00% 0:57:55

57 1 0.51% 0:06:19 0.00% 0:15:02
Good Int 51 4 2.05% 0:06:48 0.00% 0:19:35

57 5 2.56% 0:07:38 0.00% 0:22:18
Fire 51 2 1.03% 0:04:17 100.00% 0:26:03

57 0 0.00% 0:00:00 0.00% 0:00:00
Pub Asst 51 3 1.54% 0:11:38 33.33% 0:19:23

57 4 2.05% 0:07:28 0.00% 0:20:13 Station 51 A-shift 1:15 Station 57 A-shift 1:31
False 51 6 3.08% 0:04:59 83.33% 0:19:09 B-shift 1:11 B-shift 1:14

57 5 2.56% 0:06:25 40.00% 0:11:31 C-shift 1:20 C-shift 1:17
Grand Total 195 100.00% 0:05:38 61.90% 0:36:16 D-shift 1:10 D-shift 1:12

AVG 1:13 AVG 1:18

March, 2015
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Training:  
• Captain Sauer and Acting Deputy Chief Knight attended weekly EMTG meetings 
• Captain Sauer continued work on developing EMTG “Best Practices for 

Ventilation” and “Best Practices for Motor Vehicle Accidents” training material.   
• Captain Sauer will be attending the annual FDIC instructor’s conference in 

Indianapolis April 20-24. 
• Captain Sauer and ADC Knight met with representatives of FireBlast, the live fire 

prop company 
• AA Hodneland continued work on the Training record database/attendance 

updates; Class registration confirmations; EMTG website; Officer Meeting Minutes; 
DUI drill 

• Continued work on the active shooter project, assisting and providing information 
to Mercer Island and EMTG for classes and exercises to be held this summer.  
ADC Knight will be attending a round table seminar in Bothell regarding the 
Marysville High School shooting on April 22nd.  

• Contacted Lake Forest Park Police to develop and schedule future police/fire 
interoperation classes 

• Held a planning meeting with AA Katie Hodneland and Lieutenant Steve Loutsis to 
discuss the upcoming annual DUI drill at Inglemoor (the morning of May 7th). 

• Training with FP Booth regarding preliminary plans for a fire alarm drill at the 
Heron Run apartments on June 25th.  The drill is similar to those we’ve held in the 
past and may involve FF’s hauling dry hose to an upper floor, resident 
evacuations, etc. 

Fire Prevention:  
• FI Booth attended a region 4 fire investigators meeting. The invited speaker, from 

the Firefighter Cancer Support Network, presented information about cancer risks 
for fire investigators. 

• FI Booth taught a CPR class for local citizens. 
• FM LaFlam participated in the meeting of the International Residential Code 

Technical Advisory Group (IRC TAG) in Shoreline. The group is reviewing 
proposed amendments to the WA State adoption of the 2015 IRC.  

• FI Booth assisted with a Battalion Chief promotional exam for the Woodinville Fire 
Department. She served as the dispatcher for the response assessment 
component of the exam. 

• FM LaFlam performed final approval inspections at two new projects in Kenmore. 
The projects were a combination residential/commercial building at 6219 NE181st 
St and a six unit townhome project at 18101 62nd Ave. NE. 
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